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If undelivered, please return to PO Box 264, Shepparton 3632
website:  www.shepadventureclub.org.au 
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Members exploring the Warby Range NP - Oct 2015
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Tentative:  Christmas party on Tuesday 8th December
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Newsletter Printing:

Our newsletter printing is kindly sponsored by Hon. Wendy Lovell, MLC for Northern Victoria Region

The SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB Inc. 

General Meeting:
4th Tuesday of the months: February, April, June, August, October

    usually at:
7:30 pm at the Mechanics Institute, Wyndham St, Shepparton.

Committee Meeting:
Monthly at 8pm.

Correspondence to:
The Secretary SAC, PO Box 264, Shepparton  3632


Email: sacvicau@yahoo.com.au
OFFICE BEARERS

President
Bruce Gill
5824 2548           tatgills@westnet.com.au

Vice President
Karen Speedy

Secretary
vacant (interim Cathy O’Brien  5831 5068           cathy.peter@optusnet.com.au)
Treasurer
Scott Birchall
5831 6063
scottbirchall@aapt.net.au

(for email distribution to members)

Newsletter Editor
vacant (interim Greg Smith)

Equipment Officer
Richard Graves
5824 2929           richsue@bigpond.com
Publicity Officer
Rach Keen
0400 238276
Calendar Coordinator
Neville Paynter
5831 1576
Mid-week coordinator
Dianne Hanna
0437 289 281
 dhanna3@bigpond.com
Web Master
Greg Smith
5824 1143
 greg.smith@gmwater.com.au
Affiliated member of   [image: image3.png]Bushwalking Victoria




MEMBERSHIP FEES  - from 1 September 2015
Single Club Membership
$35

Family Club Membership
$60  (2 adults and children)
Concession – Single Membership
$30 – Pensioner/Senior/Student Cardholders

Concession –  Family Membership
$45 – Pensioner/Senior/Student Cardholders

Membership benefits 

Your Bushwalking Vic membership card enables you to obtain discounts at a number of retailers including Ajays (Heathmont), Bogong (Melb), Bushwackers (Essendon), EMC (Deepdene), Melb Map Centre (Malvern East), The Wilderness Shop (Box Hill), Outsports (Moorabbin), Paddy Pallin, Pinnacle, Snowgum, Escape 2 (South Wharf DFO). Escape 2, Outsports, Phillip Island Nature Parks, Smitten Tasmania, Woodslane Walking Guides.  
You can also become a member of Anaconda, Columbia, Ray’s Outdoors and Snowgum for free and thereafter obtain discounts.

Sunrise & Sunset (Melbourne GPO) 
	Oct 1st  5.57  18.24
	1 Nov  05.14 18.54    
	1 Dec  0452 1926
	1 Jan  0501 1945

	Oct 15th  6.36 19.38
	15 Nov  05.00 19.09    
	15 Dec  0452 1938
	15 Jan  0514 1944

	Full Moon
2015:  30 August, 28 September, 27 October, 26 November, 25 December
2016:  24 Jan, 22 Feb, 23 Mar, 22 Apr, 21 May, 20 Jun, 19 Jul, 18 Aug, 16 Sep, 16 Oct 14 Nov, 14 Dec
Source: www.ga.gov.au 


President’s Report
Summer has arrived early, everybody!  Bring out the snakes, blowies and bushfires.  So the warmer months have started a bit earlier this year, which has had me looking at the build up of dry twigs, leaves and sticks under the numerous eucalypts and melaleucas around my house.  Now in years gone by, I didn't worry too much about all this tinder lying around, but in the past couple of years, I've become more aware of how flamable it is and started collecting most of it up and running it though the mulcher, which not only makes the place look tidier, but also slightly reduces the fire risk.  However, it's tedious work and eventually all that mulch gets munched by fungi and little critters (although without rain, it takes a long time).  So this last weekend, instead of mulching, I followed the recipe in RENEW magazine and made a biochar furnace out of a 44 gallon steel drum.  With this, I can turn some of the fire hazard around the place into a soil conditioner (basically charcoal) that locks up the carbon my trees have diligently captured in the soil for hunderds of years.  It's also supposed to make a really good soil, but I'll wait and see about that.
So the point of this is that when I was feeling how much heat the tree litter generated when burning inside the 44 gallon drum, it highlighted the need to plan ahead when contemplating heading out into the bush.  Under conditions such as last Tuesdays mini heat-wave (Total Fire ban days) Adventure Club trip leaders need to check the weather forecasts, check the Parks and DELWP websites (in case of fire training activities - water bombing or uncontrolled - controlled burns etc are on!) and avoid heading out into hazardous locations (because there's a lot of heat stored in dry vegetation).  In the warmer months, take plenty of water, fly repellant and I always try to take a sturdy walking stick, especially handy for warding off snakes! 
From the club admin perspective, thanks to our outgoing committee persons Cathy and Fiona, and welcome new ones Rachel and Karen.  Thanks Greg for putting this newsletter together - it is such an essential part of the the running of the club.  But I note we are a bit light on for activities (and until I finish my studies, I'm not much use in that department) so please let the committee know what you're planning and we'll put it in the calendar.  Christmas is rushing up on us now, so we're also keen to hear any suggestions for the Xmas breakup on Tuesday 8th December.  Unless there is some game-changer suggestion though, a BBQ at the lake is always a pleasant way to spend an evening.
Cheers,

Bruce Gill
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News
BWV would like it’s members (as clubs and individuals) to consider contributing time and effort to Bushwalking Tracks & Conservation events, which aim to keep walking tracks clear and open by working with agencies Parks Vic and DELWP.  Upcoming events are 31 Oct-3 Nov Black River, AAWT; 28-29 Nov Upper Howqua; 22-26 Jan 2016 Falls Creek willow hunt. Contact Charlie Ablitt at conservation@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au for more information or to register.  Also see http://www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au/btac.html 
Several brochures on walking safely & softly are available at: www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au/brochures.htm 

Calendar of Activities

	Date
	Activity
	Location & details
	Grade
	Leader
	Contact

	24th Oct

Saturday
	Kayak
	Kayak along the Murray River from Cobram to Tocumwal.  Pack a picnic lunch and come for a paddle along the mighty Murray! You will need to bring waterproof jacket that does up tightly at wrists, kayaks and lifejackets provided. Suitable for ages 16 and up. 
	Moderate
	Rach Keen
	0400 238276

	24th-25th Oct
	Federation Day Walks
	Walks will be in the Daylesford and Hepburn Springs spa country and nearby goldfields, on the weekend of Saturday 24th and Sunday 25th October 2015.Registration will open 15th June and close on 30th September. First in, best dressed
	Varied
	GDTA Dayelsford
	

	27th Oct

Tues
	Club Meeting
	Come along to the SAC shed on Victoria Lake for a BBQ and paddle and enjoy the evening from 6pm
	
	
	

	28th Oct

Weds
	Mid week walk
	Boho
	Easy
	Dianne Hanna
	0437 289 281

	31 Oct – 3 Nov

(Cup weekend)
	4 day Bushwalk
	Cobberas and source of the Murray.

This is a hard  multi day walk, some of which will be off track.  We have not done it before, so for us it will be an exploratory exercise.  We plan to meet in Omeo at 9:00am on the Satruday, then drive through Benambra to the Limestone track and start of the walk.  The walk will include Traversing Cobberas No 1 and No 2, camping at Cowambat flat, and a side trip to the source of the Murray River.
	Hard
	Neville Paynter
	03 58311576

	21 Nov Sat
	Canoe
	Kayak near Lake Nagambie in the eastern and western backwaters. Excellent place to spot turtles sunning themselves, bird life and fish flipping out of water. Suitable for those wanting to have a longer kayak practice or to explore sections of the Lake.  Kayaks and lifejackets provided.
	Easy-Mod
	Rach Keen
	0400 238276

	25 Nov

Wed
	Mid-week walk
	Broken Creek, Katamatite
	Easy
	Barb Brown
	5831 8447

	8 Dec
Tue
	Xmas party
	Details to be advised but most likely a BBQ/salads at the shed with canoeing on the lake.
	social
	tba
	committee

	11-13 Dec
Fri-Sun
	Camp
	Mt Buffalo base camp. Come and enjoy the serenity, try a walk, ride a bike, swim in the lake or maybe peek into the underground river.
Book your own sites via www.parkweb.vic.gov.au  $50/night/site (up to 6 people)
	Easy or medium (your choice)
	Jill & Greg
	5824 1143

	23 Feb Tues
	Club Meeting
	Come along to the SAC shed on Victoria Lake for a BBQ and paddle and enjoy the long evening from 6pm
	
	
	


PLEASE RING THE TRIP LEADER TO MAKE SURE IT IS WITHIN YOUR CAPABILITY AND CONFIRM THAT IT IS GOING AHEAD.
OTHER CLUBS’ ACTIVITIES

Benalla Bushwalking Club  http://benallabushwalkingclub.org.au/
Border Bushwalking Club (Albury & Wodonga) -  www.borderbushwalkingclub.com.au 

Wangaratta Out and About Club -  www.wangarattaoutandabout.org.au/ 
Bendigo Bushwalking and Outdoor Club - www.gobush.org.au/ 
Echuca-Moama Bushwalkers - www.echucamoamabushwalkers.org.au  
and more can be found at www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au
TOTAL FIRE BAN

If a day of TOTAL FIRE BAN is declared please contact the Activity Leader for confirmation whether the activity will go ahead or not.

Note: TRIP LEADERS – it is imperative for every trip that temporary members/visitors sign the “Acknowledgement of Risk Form”. These completed forms must be forwarded to the SAC Secretary for filing as soon as possible after the trip – otherwise, in the case of a claim, the insurer will not acknowledge the risk.

 Form can be downloaded from www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au , in 
http://www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au/forms/Risk_Management_Guidelines.pdf 
Emergency Contact Procedures

All enquiries about the return of participants from club activities should first be directed to the activity leader, and then to the Emergency Contact Person (ECP) for the activity if the leader cannot be found.

It is the activity leader's responsibility to organise an ECP and advise him/her (in writing) of trip & participant details and what to do if contact is not made by the nominated time.
Travel Cost Reimbursement

Option 1: Preferred. Fuel Cost per car plus 5 cents per km per car to be split equally between the numbers of people in the car including the driver. If appropriate, the cost of running all vehicles should be shared equally amongst all trip participants.
Option 2: 25 cents per km per car split between all trip participants.
Summary of Public Liability insurance coverage effective from 30 June 2009
Bushwalking, Recreational Walking, Walking, Track/Hut Construction and Maintenance, Caving, Canyoning, Liloing, Abseiling, Alpine Walking (Summer and Winter),Snow Skiing, Canoeing, Kayaking, Boating, Rafting, Swimming, Cycling, Rock Scurrying and use of hand held ropes as part of a Bushwalk, Orienteering, Rogaining, Leader Training, Rescue Training and other related instructions where no fee is charged other than to recoup expenses (Errors & Omissions), Voluntary Work for various Charities and not- for-profit organisations.

Activities NOT COVERED include Rock Climbing, Mountaineering, Water Skiing and Animal Riding
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Last week of the ski season at Falls Creek – heaps of snow all to ourselves in brilliant sunshine!
 [That’s Jill - Ed]
Trip Reports

Cosgrove to Mt Major Mid-week walk  Wednesday 26 August 2015

Thirteen members set off from a private property on a hill east of Mt Major. The property is owned by Alex and Andrea Graham and the part we chose to start our walk on, has a trust for nature covenant on it, previously used for grazing and now with a woodlot agreement so that no grazing takes place or any other activity which would discourage a return to its natural state.

Along the way we were lucky to observe a wide variety of birds and native plants in an environment that was quite diverse with sheltered gullies and windswept rocky peaks.

A huge eagle’s nest was one find along the way, built in the fork of a large dead yellow box tree. While a wedge tailed eagle was spotted nearby we were not able to see if the nest was currently in use. In all 16 different birds were identified and several others were heard, but did not show themselves. The birds spotted included Nankeen Kestrel, Grey shrike thrush, Red wattlebird, Rufous songlark, Black-faced cuckoo shrike and Australian Pipit. 

A rare native Rock Correa was also spotted on the south side of the hill, with its inconspicuous green/yellow flowers.

It was a pretty tough walk up the Graham’s hill and our legs were somewhat relieved to do the downhill leg as we left their property and headed for the towers on Mt Major.

Alas it was only another climb which greeted us as we crossed a road and approached an easement taking us straight up Mt Major.

Lunch on top of the mount was pleasant with great views of the surrounding canola crops and snow on Mt Buller. Cloud in the north east obstructed our view of the other snowcapped peaks. 

A vehicle was planted on top of the mount to transfer drivers back to our starting point so we didn’t have to retrace our steps. Speaking of steps, we are not sure how far we walked except that my legs reckon it was about far enough for one day. My guess is about 5 km but it felt like 10.

To finish the day coffee, biscuits and free marsh mellows were indulged at the Dookie Store.

Thanks to Alex and Andrea Graham for allowing us to walk across their farm, and to Ian and Jenny Shields for access across their easement allowing a short cut to Mt Major.

by Richard Dickins
Rushworth State Forest walk  Wednesday 23 September 2015

This being the Shepparton Adventure Club’s first walk for this spring, it was decided to follow the 7.2km Wildflower Walk loop which commences and ends in Rushworth. Our numbers were down a little this month as a number of our regular walkers were holidaying in various parts of the country. There were four Shepparton Adventure Club members Karen, Richard, John & Peter and two guests Bruce from Murchison & John from Tatura. The walk initially climbs over Growlers Hill, with its fire spotting tower and then follows various forest tracks to make the most of wildflowers in season. The route traverses over some rough terrain under foot and navigation was a little testing on one or two occasions with the numerous bush tracks, but we made it through ok. After descending from Growlers Hill we passed by the Clay Dams (where clay was dug in earlier times to make bricks for Rushworth’s buildings) and where we spoke to a prospector with his dogs who was working the area. We passed numerous old gold diggings & followed gullies and ridges through forests of box-ironbark, green mallee, quite a bit of Chinese scrub & plenty of wattle in bloom. After passing by the Jones family Eucalyptus distillery the track crossed the Whroo-Rushworth road and then turned north back to Rushworth and our cars.

We then all enjoyed our usual coffee at the Moto Finish café prior to returning home.

  by Richard Graves
Murray River Kayaking  5 Sept 2015

On one of the first warm, spring days two SAC explorers set out down the Murray River. Starting near Burramine and Bourkes Bend, we paddled along the wide river enjoying the peacefulness and the sight of the numerous sandy beaches. We were surprised that there weren't many motor boats along the river on such a warm sunny day, but did have a wave to the campers dotted along the banks.  It was a long, but enjoyable paddle and we finally arrived in Cobram where Jude indulged in a coffee at the conveniently placed cafe. After collecting the car from where we started the paddle, and attaching our trusty kayak to the roof, we set off home for a well-earned rest.

By Rachel Keen
Sunrise Track, Warby Ranges  7 October 2015
Major Mitchell was the first explorer to document the Warby Range in 1836 and called it The Futters Range. Later is was renamed after an early settler from the Glenrowan area, Ben Warby. Finally in 1979 it was declared State Park and is now known as Warby-Ovens NP after Killawarra and Boweya State Forest were added to the area.

The Sunrise walking Track starts from a small parking lot at the end of an unsealed road signposted as Delloro Rd and works its way up to a plateau. After coffee, the 6 of us walked around 6.5km through an enormous variety of flowering trees, bushes, plants and orchids. It was especially during our lunch break that I was made aware of the many types of birds by some very knowledgeable birdwatchers in the group. 

We enjoyed great views of the High Country Range and Wangaratta and finished our walk with a loop along a quarry with composite Warby granite, varying in colour from pink-grey to reddish purple. Hand chiseled stones from this site were used to build many of Wangaratta”s best known buildings, including the Anglican Cathedral. Remnants of machinery are now rusting away but made the quarry an interesting site to visit. Before walking back to the car park alongside a citrus orchard we came past a former explosive storage box, build as a small bunker into the hillside.

Coffee at one of Glenrowan’s cafe was the perfect finishing off after again a perfect spring day outside.

by Maartje Heuperman 
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MEMBERSHIP FORM

SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB Inc. A0002076S

Membership Fees for the 2015 / 2016 year were due on 1st JULY 2015.

Please return this form with your payment to:
The Treasurer, Shepparton Adventure Club Inc. PO Box 264, Shepparton. Vic 3632.

Please list name of each person and circle their age group  (Insurance underwriting categories)

Name
_________________________________________
 U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Name
__________________________________________
 U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Name
 _________________________________________    U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Name
_________________________________________   U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Name
__________________________________________   U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Address:
__________________________________________________________________



__________________________________________________________________

Phone:     BH _____________________________
   AH ________________________________
Mobile _______________________   Email Address: ___________________________________
From 1 September 2015:
Single Club Membership


$35
________
Family Club Membership (2 adults+kids)
$60 
________
Concession (Single Membership)*
$30
________
Concession (Family Membership)*
$45
________
*Concession applies to Pensioner/Senior/Student Cardholders
TOTAL $
_________
ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF RISK - ALL Adults must sign
I acknowledge that when I am participating in any activity of the Shepparton Adventure Club Inc, I am doing so as a volunteer in all aspects and as such I accept all responsibility for loss of property or bodily injury to me however it may occur.

I acknowledge that my participation in this activity may expose me to hazards and risks that could lead to injury, illness or death or to loss of or damage to my property. In particular when participating in abseiling, caving or above the snowline activities I am aware that these activities expose me to additional hazards and risks.

I will make all reasonable effort to avoid or minimise these risks by :

· only participating in activities within my capabilities,

· carrying food, water and equipment appropriate for the activity, and

· advising the leader if I am taking any medication or have any physical or other limitation that might affect my participation in the activity.

I acknowledge that the payment of my (renewal) subscription will be deemed as full acceptance and understanding of the above.
I agree to be bound by the rules of the Shepparton Adventure Club Inc. (which are available from the secretary).

Signed …………………………………………………………………………
Date ………………………………
Signed …………………………………………………………………………
Date ………………………………



SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB inc. A0002706S





NEWSLETTER   October-November 2015





Come along to the SAC Shed on Tuesday 27th October from 6pm for a (byo) BBQ dinner and canoe on Victoria Lake. 








�HYPERLINK "http://www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au"�www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au� 


PO Box 1007 Templestowe Vic. 3106 


Phone: (03) 8846 4131 


Fax: (03) 9846 7473 �HYPERLINK "mailto:admin@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au"�admin@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au�





Payment options (please circle):





1. Mail cheque or Money Order to PO Box 264, Shepparton 3632





2. Direct deposit to Bendigo Bank


BSB 633 000


Account No. 129 076 972


Please add your name as the reference and post the signed membership renewal form back.
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